
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 2, Week 9 

Thursday June 11th, 2020  

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

Wonder          •          Persevere          •          Believe          •          Create     

Respect           •          Responsibility          •          Resilience          

We acknowledge and respect the past and  present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres 
Strait Islander people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people.  
Thank you for protecting and preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it 
now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge 
their spiritual connection to Country. 

TERM DATES 

June 
Monday, 22nd 
 

Reports sent home 

 
Tuesday, 14th & 
Thursday, 16th 

Parent/Teacher Interviews 

Friday, 26th 

End of Term 
2:30pm finish time - 
Buses will run to earlier  
finish time 

 

Tuesday, 21st 
Communion Preparation 
Evening with Denise Arnel 

July 
Monday, 13th 
 

Term 3 commences 
 August 

Thursday, 20th 
 

School Photos 

 
 
 
 

 

Sunday, 30th 
First Holy Communion - 
10.30am 



 

  

 

 

 
 

 
For I received from the Lord what I also handed on to 

you, that the Lord Jesus on the night when he was be-

trayed took a loaf of bread, and when he had given 

thanks, he broke it and said, ‘This is my body that is for 

you. Do this in remembrance of me.’ In the same way he 

took the cup also, after supper, saying, ‘This cup is the 

new covenant in my blood. Do this, as often as you drink 

it, in remembrance of me.’ For as often as you eat this 

bread and drink the cup, you proclaim the Lord’s death 

until he comes.  

Corinthians 11: 23–26 

On Sunday we celebrate the feast of the Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi). This is a day of 
gratitude for the gift of the Eucharist. Each time we gather at Mass, we listen to God’s word. We pray 
for the world and for the church, and we give thanks to God with bread and wine. Then, united with 
God and with one another, we share the bread and wine. They have become that Body and Blood of 
Christ.  
 
 
 
Dear families, 
 
It may have taken a while but it was certainly worth the wait. I don’t recall ever appreciating my 
schooling until long after I left. However, since the students have returned to school there is an   
overwhelming appreciation of being together. I have not heard one person say that they are           
disappointed in returning to school. They have clearly missed the close connections with their friends 
and social interactions along with face-to-face learning.  
 
After school care 
There will be no after school care program running for the remainder of term 2 due to the necessary 
relocation of the Gr 2/3 class. Vanessa will recommencement from the beginning of term 3.  
 
Clothing 
Over the past couple of weeks many jumpers and jackets have been misplaced. Unfortunately, many 
of the items are unnamed which makes it exceptionally difficult to return them promptly. Please 
spend a moment checking your child’s clothing to ensure it is clearly named. The recent weather has 
been freezing, quite literally. Therefore, it would be great to see all students wearing a jumper on 
these cold mornings. 
 
Building works 
I thought it was starting to take shape last week, but we’re certainly at the next level now. Today the 
vinyl flooring has been put down, cabinetry is now installed and some external painting has           
commenced. We’re still on track for the beginning of term 3. 



 

  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  

Hand Sanitiser 
As part of our OH&S compliance, the school is supplying hand sanitiser for students to use. Hand     
sanitiser is a chemical and different brands have different ingredients. Therefore, if students are    
bringing their own to school we don’t have the data sheets etc. in the event of a reaction. Students 
travelling to school on buses may keep personal hand sanitiser in a zipped compartment of their bags. 
 
COVID-19 Restrictions 
Thank you for your efforts this week at pick-up time. The slight staggering of the P-3 and 4-6               
collections seems to have worked quite well. Beyond COVID-19 I’d be keen for some feedback on how 
we can make the pick-up area in Templeton Street safer. 
 
Unfortunately, we can still not have any adults on site without a prearranged appointment. This       
includes before and after school.  
 
Easter Raffle 
The temptation of the front foyer chocolate stash has now disappeared and we can all concentrate on 
our work again. A huge thank you to the P&F for all the effort that was put into organising the raffle. 
All the winners were extremely happy – I’m not sure that too much chocolate made it beyond the 
school gates. 
 
Have a happy and safe weekend. It’s great to have all our students back at 
school and we look forward to two more fantastic weeks at school before the 
holidays. 
 
Kind regards, 
Ben Shields. 



 

  



 

  

 
 

 
New enquiries please 

phone the school on 

54722270 for a  

school tour. 

Now takingNow taking  

enrolments enrolments 

for 2021 for 2021   



 

  

Parish News . . . 

Community News . . . 

 

SCHOOL CROSSING 
SUPERVISOR 

 

We all know that these are unusual times 

we are living through.  Sometimes we 

have to look for something to keep our 

spirits up........and for School Crossing 

Supervisors there is the opportunity to 

be recognized for the wonderful job they 

do.  If you believe your Lollipop person is 

the best,  then visit  http://

www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au and 

nominate them for the School Crossings 

Victoria Supervisor of the Year!!!  The 

cut off for nominations has been extend-

ed and the winner will be announced   

later in the year.  

- ST. VINCENT DE PAUL WINTER APPEAL - 
 
SVDP are having their annual winter appeal, and we need your assistance more than ever. 
An expected 3.4 million Australians are likely to lose their job as a result of Covid 19, with fears that 
our unemployment rate will hit over 10%. 
 

If you would like to make a monetary donation please use one of the envelopes provided, with your 
name and contact details on the back if you require a receipt. Otherwise you can ring SVDP on 
131812. 
 

We would also be very appreciative of any non-perishable food items and warm, clean blankets 
which you can bring to the church or school. 
 

 Many thanks from St Mary’s Conference. 

http://www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au/
http://www.schoolcrossingsvictoria.com.au/


 

  



 

  



 

  


